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A customer recently sent me pictures of one of his deck installations showing a black 
arc about 5 feet long and 3 inches wide that had been burned into the surface of com-
posite decking (see photo, below). The arc follows the path of sunlight reflected from 
a second-story window. Because the builder thought that the hot spot that burned the 
decking was caused by distorted glass in the window rather than by a product defect in 
the decking, we didn’t approach the decking manufacturer about the problem. We sim-

ply replaced the affected planks, 
and the builder provided the labor 
to install it. The window manu-
facturer replaced the glass, which 
seems to have eliminated the hot 
spot. Thankfully, the builder’s cli-
ent didn’t try to get a tan in that 
same location, though I suppose 
that one would have to lay there a 
long time to get burned like that. 

John Duddleston
Mead Clark Lumber Co.

Santa Rosa, Calif. 

Burned Decking

Anti-Social Media 

I’d like to respond online to an article posted on your website. However, to do that, I 
have to allow Google+, or LinkedIn, or Yahoo, or one of the other social media sites 
access to my personal information—which ain’t gonna happen. I seem to have become 
nothing more than a monetizable bundle of data, rather than an individual worthy 
of respect. You really need to decide whether you’re “Professional Deck Builders,” or 
marketers who happen to be using PDB as a medium today and who view loyalty as a 
manipulable quantity.

Bob Fankhauser 
Via email 

Unfortunately there’s not much we can do about our online rules of engagement. The registration 
process that we use for Forum posts doesn’t work for online article comments, so we have to rely on 
Facebook or one of the other social media sites to verify that comments come from individuals who 
have a legitimate interest in the discussion. PDB readers who would like to post comments without 
registering with a social media platform can send them directly to prodeck@hanleywood.com. We 
can’t repost these comments online, but we can publish them—like this one—as a letter to the editor 
in the print version of our magazine. A better option is to start a new discussion in our online forums 
(forums.deckmagazine.com). If you haven’t registered there yet, you’ll find the process much less 
intrusive than the authentication apps used by the social media platforms, and while you’ll need to 
provide a valid email address, you’ll be able to remain anonymous. —The Editor

We want your two cents.
E-mail us at prodeck@hanleywood.com or mail letters to: Professional Deck Builder, 
186 Allen Brook Lane, Williston, VT 05495

Dave McIntosh/McIntosh Builders


